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December 23, 2022 
 

VIA EMAIL (kdickinson@brookdale.com) 
Kelly Dickinson, Executive Director  
Brookdale at Echelon Lake 
207 Laurel Road 
Voorhees, New Jersey 08043 
 
RE:  Curtailment of Admissions and DPOC Orders  
 Facility ID No. NJ SIPFEP 
 Control No. X21042  
        
Dear Ms. Dickinson: 
 
 As we discussed by telephone on December 22, 2022,  please be advised that 
the Curtailment of Admissions and Directed Plan of Correction(DPOC) imposed on 
September 21, 2022, is fully lifted as of December 20, 2022.  
 
 The Department previously lifted the Curtailment of Admissions and partially 
lifted the Directed Plan of Correction on September 23, 2022 leaving in place the portion 
of the DPOC that all residents be removed from the contaminated areas of the facility. 
 
 You may contact me at (609) 376-7746 for questions regarding this matter.  
 
 

Sincerely, 
       Marquis D. Jones, Jr. 

Marquis D. Jones, Jr., Regulatory 
Officer 
Office of Program Compliance 
Division of Certificate of Need & 
Licensing  
New Jersey Department of Health 
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